
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Hermon 
Name: Courtney Davison 
Phone Number: (757) 560-2444 
Email: courtney.hermon.nc@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(8) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 07/08/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 07/12/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 21-0658 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Hermon Neighborhood Council supports this Motion (21-0658), which calls for a
strategic plan to streamline 100 percent deed-restricted affordable housing projects. As the Motion
states, only 6 percent of the housing projects approved since 2015 have been 100 percent
deed-restricted affordable housing, while the need for affordable housing in the City far outpaces
that rate. To mitigate the housing and homelessness crisis in Los Angeles, the City can and should
encourage the development of fully affordable housing projects by making them cheaper and easier
to build. 

mailto:NCSupport@lacity.org


Honorable City Council Council File 21-0658
c/o Office of the City Clerk
Los Angeles City Hall
200 North Spring Street, Room 395
Los Angeles, CA 90012

The Hermon Neighborhood Council requests that the following Community Impact Statement be
attached/added to Council File 21-0658, which calls for a streamlined process for approving
100-percent affordable housing projects.

July 8, 2021

Community Impact Statement to Support 100 Percent Deed-Restricted Affordable
Housing Projects / Expedited Approval Process / Strategic Plan

CF 21-0658

The Hermon Neighborhood Council supports this Motion (21-0658), which calls for a strategic
plan to streamline 100 percent deed-restricted affordable housing projects. As the Motion states,
only 6 percent of the housing projects approved since 2015 have been 100 percent
deed-restricted affordable housing, while the need for affordable housing in the City far
outpaces that rate. To mitigate the housing and homelessness crisis in Los Angeles, the City
can and should encourage the development of fully affordable housing projects by making them
cheaper and easier to build.

CIS voted on July 8, 2021

Yes: 8, No: 0, Abstain: 0
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